Elsenham Rights of Way & Open Spaces Committee

Committee Meeting
Friday 10th July at 2pm
via Zoom video link

	PRESENT:



                    APOLOGIES:

Graham Mott              (GM)  (Elsenham Parish Council (EPC), P3 rep) 

Paul Salvidge               (PS)    (Meeting Chair)         
Moyra Jackson             (MJ)   (EPC))             
Stewart Pimblett          (SP)

Heather Salvidge         (HS)    (Tree Warden)   part      Not Present  

Margaret Shaw            (MS)    (Secretary)                     Peter Johnson              (PJ)   (EPC) 
Dave Verlander           (DV)   part

Kevin Wood               (KW)
	 

	PS chaired the meeting & welcomed Kevin Wood to the committee
	Action

	Apologies                          None
	

	Declarations of Interest   None.

	

	Minutes of the Meeting  held on Friday 24th April 2020 via video link.
The Chairman signed the minutes as a correct record.

PS will deliver the signed copy to Louise Johnson (LJ) (EPC Clerk.)

MJ will load these draft minutes onto EPC website.

	PS
MJ

	Matters Arising from meeting held on Friday 24th April  not on Agenda EROWOS Terms of Reference (TOR)

EPC agreed to change our TOR to read: 2. Membership

a) Membership shall comprise up to six (6) Council members and up to six (6) co-opted members.
EPC agreed the Kevin Wood could join EROWOS committee.
	

	Parish Council Chairman's report
Land off Rush Lane planning application UTT/19/0437/OP - the appeal will be held via video link in August.

Fairfield Application UTT/17/3573/OP  - the appeal will be heard in November.

ECC made negative comments about the latest planning application for the Barn at Motts Hall, highlighting how close it is to FP15, but have now indicated that the development could proceed if there is no encroachment onto the PRoW.
EPC agreed that the Long Grass Triangle east of the coppice on the Playing Field could be maintained by EROWOS as a wild flower patch.

EPC have suggested we also take responsibility for the land to the west of the coppice up to the gate.


	

	Open Spaces
Tree Planting sites
PS suggested that the newly acquired area to the west of the coppice could be used to plant trees.  MJ suggested that it be planted as part of the WI centenary commemoration.
Wild Flower Area

There are still issues with the contractor mowing part of the Spinney Wildflower Area.

	MJ


	Rights of Way (PRoW)
FP4

The landowner has replaced all 4 stiles.  He was thanked on Facebook.

FP32 at Motorway Bridge
EPC were thanked by Ms Curtin as the junction of the motorway bridge and the PROW on either side have been sloped by ECC so that it now possible to use it on her mobility scooter.
FP15 Henham ref 2662891
Problems with badger setts and path blockage still on going.
FP32 Henham

A continuation of the closure of the dangerous railway crossing has been approved by ECC.

The closure was introduced for safety of the public due to insufficient sighting for pedestrians to cross the foot crossing safely and the presence of high speed trains. Network Rail has applied to the Secretary of State for Transport for a Transport and Works Act Order (TWAO) for a resolution.
Haulage Road Closure and impact on BW5, FP35 & FP39 Henham

MS discussed with Nigel Eley at ECC. Unless the landowners are willing for the Haulage Road or land alongside it to be made into a PRoW then there is nothing that can be done.
FP29 Ugley 

HS has received no response from Cheffins (agents for the landowner) re the considerable trip hazards viz 4 –6 inch stumps of young blackthorn, field maple and hawthorn, on this route as tree stumps have not been properly removed.  
HS to resend with a CC to Ugley Parish Clerk.

	HS

	Tree Warden’s Reports
HS has circulated updates.   Thank you.
Hemlock has been colonising local roadside verges. It is now on either side of the Henham Road southern footway near Catts Lane (but not yet along it).
ECC refuse to take action, although it should be eradicated due to its poisonous nature. It was agreed that it is too late now but that an appropriate solution should be found when it starts to grow next spring.

Weedkiller
The excessive use of weedkiller by the EPC contractor was noted. HS will circulate the contract so we are all aware of the areas that have been authorised.  EPC to ask contractor to follow the contract and not exceed his remit. MS believed that the contractor should only use non-carcinogenic (i.e. safe) weed killers (as had been agreed with previous contractor).
Whitebeams Station Road (between The Olives and New Road)
These are a potential problem as telephone wires are becoming entangled therein.

They were pruned by ECC in 2007, and minimally pruned by ECC in 2018. 

LJ has asked ECC to do again.
Orchard Crescent / Alsa Leys ditch

Trees and shrubs growing in the ditch between Alsa Leys and the residents’ car park at the corner of Orchard Crescent are presenting a problem. As nobody claims ownership of the ditch it was in order for the Alsa Leys resident to cut back and remove.

	All

HS
GM/PJ/MJ



	Village Walks 
Nothing planned as social distancing still applies.

	

	AOB
New Road Wildflower Area        HS will continue discussions with local residents
	HS

	Next meeting
Friday 16th October 2020 at 2pm - venue or video TBC
	All
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